
  YUKIHISA SHIDA, M.D., Ph.D. 
                               LionsCity 603, 4-19-26 Nishikawaguchi  

      Kawaguchi-city, Saitama, 332-0021 JAPAN 

Tel +81-(0)48-299-8400 Fax +81-(0)48-299-8401 

                  E-mail: yukihisa.shida@mie-university.com 

April 30, 2016 

 

Mr. Arnaud Ducruix  

 

Vice President   

Paris 5 (Decartes) 

Paris University     

Paris, France 

 

Dear Mr. Ducruix,  

 

This is the second time for me to send a letter about our study to your university. I am the Doctor and Chairperson of Sports in Japan. It is my pleasure to introduce our academic 

homepage “chairperson. jp” which is visited from all over the world including China (??).  For your information, I will have informed about the “Chairperson 20th Anniversary 

Treatise” which is an unconventional style (not a full paper style) to the professors of the University of Tokyo in 2012, Harvard University in 2013 and Oxford University in 2014 for the 

“Doping-Backdoor Theory,” the general managers or assistant general managers of hundreds of four or five-star hotels around the world for the “Chairperson Cocktail” and the 

regular members of the Vienna Philharmonic Orchestra for “My Way” in (2010 and) 2016.  “There are one and only theory and cocktail for universities and hotels in the 21st century.”   

                                                              

In Japan, Waseda University, the sole first-class private university, does not use the entrance-examination broker and 70 ~ 80% of the undergraduate 

students have a brain. Dr. Kaoru Kamata, present President of Waseda University and his henchmen spoke ill of me at Waseda University, “We 

(Waseda) can’t accept Dr. Shida’s way of conducting his research. He promotes his research on the floor, not on the stage …” behind my back on July 

10, 2006.  From a bitter (not sweet) view point, three-fourth of undergraduate students of Waseda University are strong and one-fourth of them are 

weak, like Keio University which is the third-class private university to use the entrance-examination broker. “Quarter Weak (San-kyou, Ichi-jaku).” 
The University of Tokyo is the best one among about ten first-class public universities which does not use the entrance-examination broker and 100% 

of the undergraduate students have a brain. Two professors of the University of Tokyo gave their historical and traditional ‘Academic Harassment’ to 

me at the University of Tokyo. They dropped their head abruptly towards me on March 14 and May 22, 2012. For your reference, Fukushima  

University and my old school, Mie University are near first-class public universities which do not use the entrance-examination broker and 90% of  

the undergraduate students have a brain.   
 

Professor Ducruix, it would be grateful if your university is interested in my research. These serious situations for our study in the academic field in Japan had been reported to the Board 

of Directors of the Japan Society for Medical Education on May 30, 2015.  Please feel relieved, but a little.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Yukihisa SHIDA (M.D., Ph.D., Mie University, Japan) 

The Doctor and Chairperson of Sports — the fastest pace in history 

Team Doctor of the Japan Table Tennis Team (1990-1994)                            

Chairperson of the International Table Tennis Federation Sports Science Congress (1991)  

 

I will take a business trip to Vienna on May 21, 22 and 23, and Paris on May 24 and 25, 2016 and stay at the Hilton Hotel Vienna on May 21, Sacher Hotel Vienna on May 22, Imperial 

Hotel Vienna on May 23 and Westin Hotel Paris on May 24, 2016. 
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Mr. Arnaud Ducruix  

Vice President   

Paris 5 (Decartes) 

Paris University     

Paris, France 

 

 

Dear Mr. Ducruix,  

 

I attended the St. Luke's Clinical Education and Research Seminar 2015 in Tokyo on October 17, 2015, and exchanged a greeting with Dr. Laurent Degos, Professor Emeritus of Paris   

University on the floor of the hall, and asked him questions, before my planned brief discussion with a professor who is specialized in medical education at Paris University on May 24 or 

25, 2016. And now, if you have time (30 minutes), I would like to exchange a greeting with you and receive your answers in writing to my question to Paris University (For Mr. Arnaud 

Ducruix), because I could not get any information from Paris University last winter. Just “No comment” from Dr. Laurent Degos is not enough. Vice President, I will be able to visit any 

place, Paris University or its suburbs including your office in the university from the Westin Hotel Vendome Paris any time between 5pm on May 24 and 3pm on May 25, 2016, and I wait 

for your reply by e-mail (To yukihisa.shida@mie-university.com) in Japan.  

 

Professor Ducruix, please take into consideration that we will move ahead with my research, as research that received “No comment” from Paris University like the following academic 

cases, if we do not get your reply in 2016. Thank you for your attention.  

 

 

Osaka University       : Prof. Toshiyuki Yoneda and Prof. Kiyokazu Washida, the President of Osaka University  

  did not give any reply to us in 2008. (Dr. Kiyokazu Washida did not make “Occasional Comments  

(Oriorino-Kotoba)” to our study in 2008.) 

The University of Tokyo : Prof. Jeffrey Wong and Prof. Daniel Wolpaw did not give any reply to us in 2013.  

Harvard University     : Prof. Ashish Jha and Prof. Jules Dienstag did not give any reply to us in 2013.                         

Oxford University      : Prof. Alastair Gray and Prof. Alastair Buchan did not give any reply to us in 2014 and 2015.           
 Dr. Washida 

                        

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Yukihisa SHIDA (M.D., Ph.D., Mie University, Japan) 

The Doctor and Chairperson of Sports — the fastest pace in history 

Team Doctor of the Japan Table Tennis Team (1990-1994)                            

Chairperson of the International Table Tennis Federation Sports Science Congress (1991)  
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